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WEEKLY NEWSLETTER19th April 2024

Dear Parents/Carers, 

May we start by taking this opportunity to welcome you back from the Easter break. Classes have 

settled back well to the normal routines of learning and the children are enjoying their lessons. 

 

Parent/Carer curriculum guides for the summer term 

Earlier this week, you should have received an email containing information about your child’s learning 

for this summer term. This document outlines the exciting areas of learning to be studied and useful 

resources to support your child’s learning at home. The information can also be found on our school 

website https://east-tilbury.osborne.coop/ under the Parent tab at the top of the web page: 

 

 

Parent and teacher consultations  

We look forward to hosting our second parent/carer and teacher consultations of the academic year. 

Please arrive a few minutes prior to your scheduled time, entering through the main reception where 

you will be signposted to the dance studio hall. We will also have a book sale during the week – details 

for this will be further along in the newsletter and on our Facebook page. During the evening there 

will also be an opportunity to complete a parent survey.  

 

We wish you and your family a relaxing weekend ahead. 

 

The Leadership Team 



Non-Uniform Day

Our next Non-Uniform 
Day will be on Friday 

24th of May.

Parent Consultations will 
be on Monday 22

nd
 & 

Tuesday 23
rd

 April 2024 
for  YR, Y1 & Y2 and on 

Wednesday 24
th

 & 
Thursday 25

th
 April 2024 

for Y3, Y4, Y5 & Y6.



We have a very 
limited stock of 
uniform due to our 
uniform store being in 
the RAAC area of the 
school. If you are in 
need of uniform 
please visit the 180 
project at the 
Community Church 
in Chadwell St Mary.  

Absence
If your child is too ill to attend school, this must be  reported to us by no later 
than 9.00am. Please telephone the school, press one and leave a message on 
the voicemail box stating your child’s full name, class, the reason for absence 
and when we can  expect them to return to school (if known).

Home Visits will be carried out for any child that is absent for 3 or more 
school days without reason.

If your child has an injury and has been given medical  advice that we 
need to follow as a school, please bring them to the school office for 

8.15am on their first day back at school following the injury so that we 
can complete a risk assessment.  Thank you for your cooperation.



Help Us Enhance our EYFS Outdoor Area! 
Calling all kind-hearted donors!  We are thrilled to announce 
that we are working on transforming our Early Years Foundation 
Stage (EYFS) outdoor area into a vibrant, interactive space for our 
little learners. 
Do you happen to have any of the following items that are 
yearning for a new purpose? If so, we would be incredibly grateful 
for your generous donations to our school. 

Let's create an unforgettable outdoor haven where our little ones 
can explore, learn, and grow! 







Monday 22nd & Tuesday 23rd April 2024 Parents/Teacher Consultations, YR, Y1 & Y2

Wednesday 24th & Thursday 25th April 
2024 

Parents/Teacher Consultations Y3, Y4, Y5 & 
Y6

Friday 26th April 2024 Reception Parent Workshop and stay and 
play 

Monday 29th April 2024 Clubs start back 

Monday 6th May 2024 Bank Holiday Monday – No school

Monday 13th May – Thursday 16th May 
2024

SATS week

Friday 17th May 2024 Curriculum Enrichment Day 

Friday 25th May 2024 Non-Uniform Day 

Monday 27th May – Friday 31st May 2024 Half Term 

Thursday 6th June 2024 Class photos

Monday 1st July 2024 Thurrock Infant Music Festival

Friday 19th July 2024 Last day of term for pupils

Monday 22nd and Tuesday 23rd July 2024 INSET day – no school for pupils. 



Please find more information about this on our school website or 

Facebook Page. 



In year one, we have been working 
hard in preparation for our Phonics 
Screening. We have been 
concentrating on decoding real and 
nonsense words. In our Maths 
lessons, we have been counting in 
2s, 5s and 10s. By using ten frames, 
Base 10, and bead strings we have 
explored the different number 
patterns in the number sequence. 
During our Computing lesson, we 
explored the use of a keyboard. We 
practised typing our name and 
using the space bar. This was lots of 
fun.

 

This week in Reception we have been basing all our learning 
around The Gingerbread Man traditional tale. In Literacy we 
have been writing instructions on how to make our own 
Gingerbread Men, thinking carefully about what we wanted to 
write to make sure people know what they must do. We 
investigated each of the ingredients and even had a go at 
decorating our own gingerbread men.
In Maths this week we have been looking at numbers to 20, 
looking for patterns within the numbers and seeing what we 
notice. We have practiced counting aloud as well as 
recognising numbers from 11 to 20.
For our understanding of the World focus we have been 
looking at what life is like where we live compared to other 
countries in the world. We have enjoyed looking at a map and 
seeing where other countries are and learning all about their 
culture as well as what sort of food they enjoy eating!
All of our activities as part of our continuous provision this 
week have been linked to the Gingerbread Man. Here is some 
of what we have been up to this week:



This week in Year 3 has been absolutely blooming with excitement 
and progress!
In science, we’ve been getting our green thumbs on by studying 
plants! Our young botanists have planted sunflowers and are 
eagerly watching them grow and flourish. Let’s see how tall they 
can reach!
The Year 3 children have been hard at work completing this term’s 
reading assessments and checking their progress against their 
coloured book bands. The progress they’ve shown this year so far 
has truly amazed and delighted our staff.
In English this term, we will be delving deep into mastering the art 
of creating captivating non-chronological reports. We will be 
studying the awe-inspiring world of natural disasters, with a 
particular focus on earthquakes.
We’ve been immersing ourselves in lots of information – from 
reading fascinating texts, watching enlightening videos and 
researching to unearth facts that will truly bring our reports to life
Keep up the fantastic effort, Year 3 superstars!

This week in year 2, in English, we have started a 

new topic on poetry, where we were looking at what 

we would do if we could change the world.  

In Maths, the children were looking at weight (kg 

and g).  

In Art, the children were using clay to create a 

range of shapes.  

In History, the children have started to learn about 

the Great fire of London. 



Year 5 are using a short animation called 
‘The Gift’ as the stimulus for our writing 
this half term. It is about a boy who is 
obsessed with playing video games and 
rarely goes outside. However, one gift 
changes his entire mindset.
We are going to use this story to structure 
an independent write and include writing 
devices such as metaphors, superlatives 
and subordinate clauses. However, our first 
lesson was to compare video games and 
outside activities which meant spending 20 
minutes doing both. What a lovely start to 
the unit!

This week, Year 4 has embarked on an enchanting journey delving into the world of 
storytelling through the captivating tale of Aladdin and the Enchanted Lamp. With 
pens poised and imaginations ignited, students have begun crafting their own 
narratives, inspired by this timeless classic. 
As we dive into the story, it's essential to ponder the essence of a narrative like Aladdin. Is it a tale of 
adventure, courage, or perhaps the allure of magic? Students have been encouraged to explore these 
questions, igniting discussions that spark creativity and critical thinking.  Pupils have enjoyed 
planning their own setting and characters and look forward to continuing their learning next week. 

In our Maths learning, pupils have begun advancing their 
understanding of numbers through learning about decimals, tenths 
and hundredths.  It has been great to see pupils make practical links 
with this topic already, such as discussing prices in shops.  

In Year 4's captivating journey through Ancient Egypt, students have delved into the fascinating 
process of mummification, unlocking the secrets of preserving bodies 
for the afterlife. From the belief in the soul's 
journey beyond death to the meticulous rituals 
surrounding mummification, every step unveils 
layers of ancient customs and tradition. 



After two weeks off, it’s been lovely to return to school with our 
amazing pupils. We are officially on the countdown to our SATs 
(please see timetable below for times and dates).
In English, we have been starting to write a newspaper report about 
the crime committed by Goldilocks to the Three Bears. So far the 
children have enjoyed using their imagination to create a realistic 
yet comical interpretation of this fairytale.
Angles not angels—In maths, we have started exploring angles in 
preparation for our SATs. Pupils have been considering names of 
different types of angles as well as identifying them within shapes, 
we have worked on various strategies to identify missing angles in 
shapes. Also, we have been exploring 2-D and 3-D shapes and their 
properties; again, these skills will help with their SATs. Some of the 
shapes we have looked have been regular ones; others have been 
irregular polygons and pupils have been able to successfully 
identify various irregular shapes.
Our new PE topic is Cricket (PE days have not changed – LC/JM 
Monday, NB Wednesday) and pupils have enjoyed beginning to 
practice fielding skills and applying these to game situations. In 
History, we are studying Bata this half term. Children will get to 
know the history of the local area and the beginnings of East 
Tilbury. In Science we will be learning about evolution and 
inheritance. This week pupils enjoyed using Mr Men and Little 
Miss to explore inherited characteristics; using characteristics of 
each to draw what their offspring might look like.



Our ‘Stars of the Week’ are the children that have gone 
over and above in their efforts. We are very proud of 
them for their achievements and thought they deserved 
an extra-special mention!

RJG Isabella For using adjectives to describe the ingredients for making the Gingerbread Man.

REC Evie For always being ready to learn. 

RES George C For having a positive attitude to his learning. 

1GC Miley For her amazing effort in lessons this week.

1FK Eva V For her excellent effort in In English this week.

1BA Clara For having a great attitude towards her learning.

2BG Esme B For her excellent effort in Maths this week.

2RS Oyindola For excellent effort in reading this week.

2CH Shahaan For settling well into his new class. 

2RM Nathan A For his amazing effort in English. 

3VP Isabelle B For being kind and considerate to our new starters this week.

3ML Alexander For his focus, effort and contribution in all lessons this week.

3SG Imran L For having an amazing first full week and settling well into 3SG.

3SA Nikola B For consolidating her knowledge effectively in English.

4CP Emily D For amazing presentation in her books.

4NM Sarina For improved presentation and her determination and resilience to do well in times 

table tests.

4JP Lucas T For developing self confidence in order to meet a personal learning goal.

5AB Joshua A For his improved attitude to reading.

5TH Mila For showing increased confidence in maths this week.

5MR Amelia H-C For uplevelling her writing and deepening the moment in her sentences.

6LC Ruth A For her outstanding ideas shared within her newspaper report.

6NB Charlie J-W For her enthusiasm and excellent answers within mathematics.

6JM Lexi P For demonstrating excellent effort and enthusiasm when writing her newspaper report.



At East Tilbury Primary School our Designated Safeguarding 
Leads (DSL) are: 

• Mrs Bates 
• Mrs Dawson

Due to the size of the school, we have the following designated 
staff who can deputise in the Headteacher’s absence: 

• Mr Gowland
• Mrs Jarvis
• Mrs Mylam 
• Mrs Allen
• Mrs Sheridan

Pupils can contact any of our Safeguarding Team during the 
school day.
 
Worried about a child? You can phone or write to MASH about 
your concerns. Phone immediately if you believe it is urgent.

Thurrock MASH (Multi Agency Safeguarding hub), Civic Offices, 
New Road, Grays, Essex, RM17 6SL, Tel: 01375 652802. 

Emergency Duty Team (for out of hours) 01375 372468. · Police 
Child Abuse Investigation Team 01277 266822 or call 999 if you 
are concerned a child needs immediate protection. · Childline 

0800 11 11 www.childline.org.uk · NSPCC 0808 800 5000 
www.nspcc.org.uk; www.facebook.com/nspcc

 

Tues 14:00-16:00: St. Mary’s Church hall, St. Mary’s Church, Dock Rd, Grays, RM17 6EX.

Tues 11:00-13:00: St. John the Baptist Church, Tilbury, Dock Road, Tilbury, RM18 7PP 

Weds 11:00-13:00: Gateway People’s Centre, High Street, Stanford Le Hope, Essex, SS17 0EY 

Weds 13:00 -14:30: Sockets Heath Baptist Church, Premier Avenue, Grays,  RM16 2SB

Thurs 11:00-13:00: St. Francis Centre, Somerset Rd, Linford, SS17 0QA

Thurs 11:00-13:00: All Saints Church of England, Foyle Drive, Sth Ockendon, RM15 5HF

Fri 10:12:00: St. Stephen’s Church of England, London Rd, Purfleet, RM19 1QD

Sat 09:30-11:30: Emmanuel Church of England, Sleepers Farm Rd, Chadwell St. Mary, RM16 4TP

Sat 10:00-12:00:All Saints Church of England, Foyle Drive, Sth Ockendon, RM15 5HF

Sat 10:00-12:00: Christian Gates of Praise International Christian Centre, 79-83 London Rd, RM175YF

.

Our school office is open 
to   receive calls between 

8:30am and 3pm.

Tel: 01375 846181
Email:office.etp@osborn

e.coop

East Tilbury Primary 
School

Princess Margaret Road
East Tilbury, Essex, RM18 

8SB

We are also regularly       
updating our 

Facebook page and 
Twitter feed.  

Log on and have a 
look!

Twitter:  
@EastTPrimary
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